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Ispra,
18 April 2011
290/10/11/HN/ms
Note to the attention of the

Vice-President of the European Commission Maroš Šefčovič
Dear Mr. Šefčovič
The Local Staff Committee Ispra/Seville would like to express its sincere appreciation for your commitment, efforts and achievements in the issue of the funding of the European School Varese by the Italian state. Furthermore, we want to thank you for your recent communication to all staff about the budgetary matters of the European School. You made it clear that the overall budget was not cut, but that the increase was reduced. We are happy that you can make assurances that the core curriculum will not be affected in any way and that the Commission remains open to further suggestions to improve the current governance model.

Considering the budget “cuts”, the Local Staff Committee Ispra/Seville would like to inform you that at the European School Varese and despite the increase of the overall ES budget of 6.5%, parents were informed that the support to their SEN children was actually cut by 50% with immediate effect. Furthermore, Learning Support will be significantly reduced, horizontal and vertical regrouping of pupils will continue and SWALS children in non-vehicular language sections will have to change section or give up their mother tongue language lessons. Although following the recent BoG meeting, an exception may be possible for the last issue for the host country if no extra costs are foreseen, all the other cuts are real. We cannot explain to our colleagues with children in the afore mentioned situations, how it is possible that on one hand the budget is increased, but on the other hand their children have to suffer a real and significant reduction of teaching and support. We want to point out to you that it is the most vulnerable group of children that have to suffer the most.

A major concern we have is about the quality assurance with respect to the budgetary changes. How is the impact assessed?  In your reply of April 5th to Mr. Torrekens you wrote:
“The Board of Governors has defined quality control criteria in order to guarantee the level of linguistic competence and quality”. If with this you refer to Ref.: 2000-D-264-en-2 “Quality Assurance and Development in the European Schools (approved by the BoG 17/18 May 2000”, we can inform you that that at least at the ES Varese, but probably at other schools as well, a quality assurance system as defined by that specific document has never been implemented. This means that the real budget cuts will be carried out on purely financial criteria but without any impact assessment.

From the many complaints and concerns of parents, we believe that a considerable part of the problems are not only caused by the budgetary decisions you have explained, but rather by the local management and the governance of the European Schools in general. The already mentioned delay of eleven years in the implementation of a quality assurance system, the continuous violation of rules and deadlines (replies to parents within ten days, minutes of Administrative Boards within 20 days, no voting, etc.) are just a few examples. A special example of the questionable performance of the local administration of the ES Varese was the issue of the outstanding payments by the Italian state for the premises of the ES Varese. 

For many years the administration has claimed funding for 14M Euro in order to adapt the school to the current educational needs. All stakeholders (students, parents, Parents Association, Local and Central Staff Committee, trade unions, DG JRC, DG HR, EC Commissioners, two VP’s of the Commission) have been involved in substantial actions (letters, petitions, questions to the president of the EC, etc) in order to convince the Italian state to meet its financial obligations. As already acknowledged and appreciated by us, it was your commitment and effort that finally resulted in the release of 400K Euro of funding. Apparently the school‘s administration requested only this amount instead of the claimed 14M. We seriously regret the burden in relation to the achievement on all involved, including you. 

Considering this issue of governance, the Local Staff Committee Ispra/Seville has some suggestions that could improve the current model: 

· To implement a quality assurance system based on the guidelines of the BoG and more external audits.

· More control by the Commission -as the major contributor to the budget- on the management of the European Schools.

· To implement a sound HR policy for staff at the ES. Recruitment, evaluation and possible renewal of contracts should be part of the quality assurance system. 

The Local Staff Committee Ispra/Seville would be available at any time to discuss and to explain these suggestions with you in more detail.

Yours sincerely

Hans Nieman

(signed)
Vice-President LSC Ispra/Seville
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